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MEMORANDUM
Mexico, DF, 8 November 1962

Undersecretary [Pablo] Campos Ortiz was not able to communicate with the
Undersecretary of Revenues [‘Ingresos'] yesterday; he did so this morning.

Mr. Romero Castafieda told him that, in effect, they were trying to send three tons of
machinery on the "Bahia del Mariel", a box (or boxes) of preserves, and two tourist
automobiles which had entered over the border, and that the dispatch of the two
automobiles as well as the boxes of preserves and the three tons of machinery were
already authorized.

With respect to the rice, he said that the 4,500 tons of rice that were obtained from
CONASUPO and that brings in $9,000,000, appeared consigned to a Swiss firm in
Lausanne, but that it was later known that the rice was destined to Cuba. That
because of this, the Treasury communicated with Mr. Amoroz and he (Mr. Romero
Castafieda) does not know what was resolved with regards to authorizing the
dispatch of the 4,500 tons of rice.

Campos Ortiz told the Undersecretary of Revenues that there were more than 1,500
tons of beans that had been acquired from the Agricultural Bank; that the Embassy
had informed us of the two operations and had asked us, if possible, for the
necessary authorization to be obtained so that this merchandise could be dispatched
to its destination.

Mr. Romero Castafieda told Campos Ortiz that, apparently, the implications that the
dispatch of the merchandise to Cuba could have has been considered, given that, as
is known, the American [i.e., US] authorities have announced specific measures for
countries whose ships transport merchandise to Cuba and that even in this case
which concerns a Cuban boat it is possible that similar measures could still be
imposed on countries that simply send any type of merchandise to Cuba. Mr. Romero
Castaneda (who asked Campos Ortiz to call him through the private network to deal
with this matter) said that in the course of the morning he would perhaps have some
additional information for him.

P.C.O. [Pablo Campos Ortiz]



